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October 9, 2019








Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on October 9, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary



            Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Jim Darkes, Operator 



Five (5) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the September meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the September meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Jim Darkes
1.  Industrial Pretreatment Sampling – Jim Darkes reported that the Industrial Pretreatment Sampling is complete, and the results will be provided to SESI shortly for their review.

2.  Quote from Garden Spot Mechanicals – Jim explained to the Board that he received a quote from Garden Spot Mechanicals in the amount of $5,100.00 to install an exhaust fan in the RAS Vault and a quote of $2,640.00 for the electrical power wiring in the RAS vault.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve Garden Spot Mechanicals quote to install an exhaust fan in the amount of $5,100.00 and to do the electrical power wiring in the amount of $2,640.00.  All approved. 
3. Quote from Hanlen Electrical – Jim explained that they received a quote in the amount of $998.04 from Hanlen Electrical to do the upgraded lighting project in the RAS Vault.  After a discussion regarding the Township Manager and the Board visiting the treatment plant to look at the RAS vault, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the Hahnlen Electrical quote in the amount of $998.04 for the updated lighting in the RAS Vault.  All approved.  
4.  Addendum to the Wastewater Operations Professional Services Agreement 
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor said the Township is looking to amend and clarify the language in the second sentence of Paragraph 1A in the agreement.  As he understands, the Township doesn’t have a problem with paying $55.00 per hour for the hours of 6:00 am. to 2:30 p.m. but they want to clarify the second sentence where it says the Township will reimburse for educational expenses at $55.00 per hour because the Township wants to make sure they do not reimburse the NLCA for their license.  Jim Darkes says it’s only for training on the new equipment at the Lickdale Plant and not for any DEP or mandated training.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the addendum to the Wastewater Operations Professional Services Agreement as indicated by Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor.  All approved.  
5. Quote from Envirep TLC – Pump Station Service Agreement.  Jim Darkes explained that the quote from Envirep for the Pump Service Agreement is higher this year because of the Logistics Park Pump Station and the second return pump.  After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Brent McFeaters, Township Manager to sign the Pump Station Service Agreement with Envirep in the amount of $3,500.00.  All approved

6. Caustic Tank Leak – Jim said he previously provided the Board with photos of the caustic tank fitting leaks on the chemical tank which must be emptied and cleaned because it’s leaking at a fitting at the bottom of the tank.   He said he’s been in contact with Strohm who is waiting for a call from the NLCA to let them know when the tank is low enough to be taken off line to clean the tank and make the repairs, but they are about two weeks out from being able to do that and will coordinate everything with Strohm.   He noted that he doesn’t think it will be expensive nor very time consuming and he will report once the work starts and when it’s done.  
7. Red Worm Larvae – Jim explained that they are having a problem with red worm larvae that is in the bottom of the final clarifier and is affecting the analytical results.  He added that each week it went up during September and it is not sludge and that sometimes it’s visible and sometimes it’s not.  Jim said they purchased the required treatment for the larvae from Aquafix in the amount of $695.00 plus shipping and started the treatment that morning. While it will take several weeks to work, it should take care of the problem.    
8. Lastly, Jim said he just wanted to confirm that they received the email that there will be nothing done to the dissolved oxygen (DO) control in the immediate future but he wanted to make the Board aware that the way the pipes are currently configured in the RAS Vault, they do not have a spare online RAS pump at this time, and that the center pump would basically act as a parts pump that they would probably have to rob parts from if something would come up. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:

a.
Concrete Wall Scouring: An update was provided to the Board per our September 6 email.


b.
Site Reseeding:  SLH has acknowledged the need to return to the site to reseed.  
They are expected to return within the next couple of weeks.

2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.

a.
Freightliner of Lebanon (SE corner of SR 0072 and Old Forge Rd):  We completed a review of the initial submission of the final subdivision and land development plan showing the proposed sanitary sewer connection to the existing Township sewers in Old Forge Rd.  Review comments were provided to the Developer’s Engineer.  We are awaiting revised plans.  (No change since last month). Scott added Freightliner has reached out to him about requesting capacity and they were supplied with the form to make the request. 
b.
Fisher Ave. Hotel:  Our office reviewed the minor subdivision and preliminary/final land development plans submitted by the Developer’s Engineer and have provided comments regarding the sanitary sewer design.  In addition, we requested the Developer’s Engineer make application to the Township for a request for sewer capacity since an evaluation of available capacity in the Ingram Micro Pump Station will likely be needed.  (No change since last month).

3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.


Jim Darkes asked Scott about the concrete scouring and where it stands.  Scott said they are talking about putting a plate on the inside face of the wall so that area would not scour anymore.  If the scouring continues, then they could pull that plate to monitor the progression and at this point it’s not a structural issue, but they will continue to monitor.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – Paul Bametzreider


Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor explained to the Board that the Sam Sharma, the owner of the 81 Room Hotel Land Development Plan (Holiday Inn Express) is in default of their agreement for the reserve of 32 EDUs.  Atty. Bametzreider added that because Mr. Sharma has failed to make payment and is in default, the Township can terminate the reserve EDU’s so he is asking the Board for permission to terminate the agreement and proceed with municipal liens against the property for the money that is owed to the Township.  After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to terminate the reserve of the 32 EDUs and put a municipal lien against the property.  All approved.  
OLD BUSINESS

None

BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the 

amount of $150,379.55 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, November 13, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
